
 

 

  

 
 

 
 

 

 
 
Informal Consultation 
Warwick Road Kenilworth 
Traffic Calming Scheme 
& Extension of 30mph Speed Limit 
 

February 8th 2023. 
 
 
 
Dear Resident, 
 
INFORMAL CONSULTATION 
Warwick Road Kenilworth – Traffic Calming & Extension of 30mph speed limit with 
Improved street-lighting. 
 
As part of Kenilworth Town Councils CIL (Community Infrastructure Levy) of delivery works, 
I have attached for your information our scheme proposals for the above scheme. To enable 
this to happen, Kenilworth Town Council have commissioned Warwickshire County Council 
to enhance the Warwick Road between the St Johns Gyratory and the Kenilworth boundary 
(Leek Wootton) for all highway users and residents while simultaneously extending the 
30MPH past the entry to Wilkshire Road possibly creating a self-enforcing  30MPH speed 
limit with speed cushions to slow vehicles down on the approaches to the town. These 
proposals include: 

1. Extend the existing 30mph speed limit from its current location on Warwick Road 
past the entry to Wilkshire Road which takes in the new housing development. 

2. Extension of streetlighting along Warwick Road to Wilkshire Road. 
3. Option 1 - Create traffic calming in the form of speed cushions from beyond Wilkshire 

Road to Rouncil Lane and not beyond. 
4. Option 2 – Create traffic calming in the form of speed cushions from beyond Wilkshire 

Road to the St Johns Gyratory North of Rouncil Lane. 
5. Create a new welcoming entrance to the town utilising the same style of gateway 

entrance that can be found in Leek Wootton. 
 
I have attached for your information a copy of the plans detailing our proposals: 
Drawing Numbers MWT22/014/01, 02, 03 & 04. These plans detail our proposals to 
introduce a number of raised speed cushion features on the approach to St Johns 
Gyratory in Kenilworth which will reduce vehicle speeds on all roads and make it safer for 
pedestrians using this stretch of road for future generations. 
 
Any enquiries relating to these proposals may be made to Cllr Richard Spencer 
rikspencer@warwickshire.gov.uk 
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Can all responses to the informal consultation be sent so as to be received by 29th 
February 2023. For further detailed plans showing the proposals, 
visit: www.warwickshire.gov.uk/trafficschemes and see the post-dated 8th February 2023.  
 
I trust that these proposals will meet with your approval, however If you have any 
questions please do not hesitate to contact me.  
 
Yours Sincerely 
 
 
 
Cllr Richard Spencer 
Conservative 
Kenilworth St Johns                             

https://eur02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.warwickshire.gov.uk%2Ftrafficschemes&data=02%7C01%7Cgrahamstanley%40warwickshire.gov.uk%7Ce562749ec9fc493ac13308d8078517bf%7C88b0aa0659274bbba89389cc2713ac82%7C0%7C0%7C637267615491589867&sdata=1QReisGhcxnIHjIgel1YZuD05dbehjP%2BU2LfmKmSvKY%3D&reserved=0

